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From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M.  (COE)

Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 3:32 PM

To: Sanchez, Rodzandra (COE)

Subject: Matt Haber- Assitant City Attorney- City of Miami (Gifts) INQ 15-07

INQ 15-07 

 

From: Centorino, Joseph (COE)  

Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 1:55 PM 
To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 

Subject: INQ: i-Pad raffle 

 

 

 

From: Murawski, Michael P. (COE)  

Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 1:53 PM 

To: mshaber@miamigov.com 
Cc: Ramos, Miriam S. (COE); Centorino, Joseph (COE) 

Subject: i-Pad raffle 

 

Matt: 

 

I discussed your inquiry with our Executive Director, Joe Centorino. We are both of the opinion that your “internal raffle” 

solution would violate the ethics code.  

 

It would be acceptable for the office of the City Attorney to enter Universal Court Reporter’s raffle since that is 

apparently open to all of its clients, however, if the City Attorney’s office was fortunate enough to win the raffle, the i-

pad could only be used for City related purposes. In effect, the i-pad would become City property and it would be just as 

inappropriate to internally “auction off” the i-pad as it would be to internally auction off any other piece of City owned 

property. 

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me or Mr. Centorino if you have any further questions.  

 

 

Michael P. Murawski 
Advocate 
Miami-Dade County Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street, Suite 820 
Miami, Florida 33130 
(305) 350-0609 
 


